

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ST LEONARDS BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE HELD ON 16TH DECEMBER 2015

PRESENT – Eddie Williams, Andy Eames, Chris Bond, Mike Finch & Carole Booth

APOLOGIES – Pat Collings & Elaine Field

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING were agreed as correct

MATTERS ARISING

The Committee felt that they should see the minutes before they were published on the web. EW

The first team's event had been held on Wednesday 2nd December with only 3 teams. There would be another team's event held on the first Wednesday of February (3rd February 2016) and that it should be tried on a Friday evening also. AE

Beginners and Improvers lessons would start on the 13th January. AE

The Internet had been resolved with Eddie supplying a dongle for £8 per month. EW

TREASURER'S REPORT

This year would be the first year in the last 8 years that the club would have a small surplus. Table money for simultaneous pairs and county heats should be raised to £5 per person. Agreed nem con.

Club account balances were checked and signed by the chairman.

MATCH SECRETARY REPORT

Mike reported that the club team's event had been cancelled due to low entry numbers. It was suggested that as long as there were 3 teams then it should go ahead.

Mike produced a new Director's rota. This was agreed nem con. EW to post on web and inform all directors.

Mike had also produced a calendar of events for 2016. EW to check and produce for members.

SUGGESTIONS BOOK

Please could something be done about cleanliness of toilets? EW to speak with Horntye.

Could the lighting on roadway and parking be looked at? EW to speak with Horntye.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There had been a request to re-publish the systems and conventions that were allowed in the afternoon sessions. AE to action.

EW had checked with Horntye and it was now OK to put a large notice board on the wall of the club room. AE to action.

EW had got quote for outside signage. This was agreed to go ahead. EW

Bruce Carrison would be asked to do pat tests on all the clubs electrical items. CB

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

23rd March 2016, 11 am at Horntye